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Twinfield Union School Regular Board Meeting

Twinfield Union School Library – Zoom Meeting
Tuesday, June 8, 2021

6:00 p.m.

6:01 p.m. Call to order by Superintendent Patrick Healy

In attendance:  Lauren Cleary, Erin Barry, Patrick Healy, Janna Osman, Manny Sainz, Principal
Mark Mooney, Superintendent Mark Tucker, Business Manager Michael Concessi

Public Comment – None

Consent Agenda –

Minutes from May 11, 2021
A motion to approve the minutes by Janna Osman and seconded by Erin Barry.  Motion passed.

TAN – Tax Anticipation Note
Proposals came in from 3 banks.  Passumpsic Savings Bank had the best proposal.
Option 1 for $1,275,564 is the best option for the school district.

A motion to accept the TAN from Passumpsic Saving Bank option 1 for $1,275,564 by Janna
Osman and seconded by Manny Sainz.  Motion passed.

FY21 in Review – Michael went over the current fiscal year in review.  Twinfield is in good
shape for this fiscal year.

Superintendent’s Report – some points talked about
● Bill S13 was signed.  This bill does not affect Twinfield.
● The Education Recovery Plan (SEA Ops) is in a good place.
● School year is wrapping up.  Friday is the last day.

Principal’s Report – some points talked about
● Thank you to everyone.  Thank you to the staff, the school board, and the administration.
● Drama program was a big success.  Thank you to the drama teachers.
● Dental van came in.  Great program.
● Bike rodeo went well.
● Graduation is all planned with great events for the students.
● Went over some new hires and employees that are leaving.

Student Service Report – no board discussion

Student Representative – no report

What does next year look like -?



Waiting for guidance from the State.  Not changing anything for this year.
Summer program – those that are not vaccinated, will still need to wear a mask indoors.
No remote instruction next year.

Mark Mooney mentioned keeping the following for next year -

● Split schedule will continue next year.  Arrivals will be a big deal.  Families seemed to
enjoy that this year.

● Youngest students will eat with their teachers still. Younger students seemed to really
enjoy that – made for a calm lunch.

● Going to keep recesses small.

● Integration will continue.

● May use some remote classes for some of the Junior or Seniors.

No meeting in July.  Next meeting will be August 10 th.

A motion to adjourn the meeting by Erin Barry.  Motion passed.

Minutes respectfully submitted,

Nicky Cole


